
Worship With Us 
 

May 30, 2021 
 

Praise Team Leader Carl Hildebrand 
Organist Melodie Spare 
Pianist Joy Oden 
Deacon of the Week Jason Hildebrand 
 

Please silence cell phones. Thank you. 
 
 

Face Coverings are welcome in the sanctuary and required in the 
fellowship hall during the worship service. Thank you. 

 
 ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ ❖ 

 

WORSHIP THROUGH PRAISE 
Prelude 
Chorus  “King of Love” 
Chorus “Lord, I Need You” 
Hymn # 430 “I Must Tell Jesus” 
Chorus “There Is Nothing” 
 

WORSHIP THROUGH OFFERING 

Offertory Carl Hildebrand 
  

WORSHIP THROUGH INSTRUCTION 
Children may be dismissed for ARROWS. 

Scripture Reading Hebrews 4:14-16 

Congregation in Prayer 

Message Pastor Jeff 

“Effective Prayer” 
 

 Anyone who would like is welcome to exit the building 

during the closing hymn. 
 

Closing Hymn #435 “What a Friends We Have in Jesus” 

Postlude 
 

 

 The service is streamed live to the CBC Facebook page. 

Nursery Care – during the Worship Service 11:00 a.m. 
for children from birth through age three 

in the room north of the sanctuary 
 

 ARROWS 
       Ages 3 years old – 5th Grade 

Upstairs with Kylie Meyer following the special music 
 

NAB Missionaries of the Week 

 
 
 
 

Claire Marker - Director  
Bicol Center for Christian Leadership in the Philippines 

Claire is from Legazpi City. She is a 2006 graduate of the BCCL, 

and a 2011 graduate of the Cebu Graduate School of Theology. 

Claire has been involved in all aspects of the BCCL for over a 

decade, and knows the ministry better than anyone else. She is 

based in Lodi, California, but anticipates being in the Philippines 

a couple times a year for a couple months at a time. When she 

is not on site at BCCL, she can be in daily contact with those who 

are via the wonders of the internet.  

Pray: Pray for the ongoing ministry of the BCCL and for Claire as 

she leads. 
 

 

CBC Missionaries of the Week 
Brandon & Marci Jones 
NAB Missionaries Brazil 

 

Student of the Week 
Carson Richardson 

Barton County Community College, Great Bend, KS 
 

Southwestern Association Pastor of the Week 

Pastor Steve and Betty Leisher 
Sherwood Park Baptist Church, Greeley, CO 

Our worship services can be found on  
CBC Facebook page, or cbcstafford.org. 

 

Today 

 

Sunday School for all ages 10:00 a.m. 
 

Adult Sunday School Class 
Video Series “Americn Gospel” Facilitated by Pastor Jeff 

 

This Week 
 

Prayer Meeting  - Outreach Center Wed., Noon 
Everyone is invited. If unable to atttend, please send prayer 
requests or praises to be shared with the group to Pastor Jeff at 
pastorjeffl@aol.com or 620-546-4763. 
 

The Well - at the Annex JH - Wed., 6:30 - 7:30 p.m. 

   HS - Wed., 7:30 - 9:00 p.m. 
 

Plan Ahead 
 

Carl Hildebrand’s Care Group June 6, 6:30 p.m. 
Ice Cream Social at CBC 

 

Student Life Camp  June 7 – 11 
Meet at Stafford High School at 7:15 a.m. on June 7. We will   
leave for Southwest Baptist University in Bolivar, MIssosri at 
7:30 a.m. Please bring your signed copy of the 2021 Student 
Life Camp Health Qustionnaire with you that morning. 

 

Baptism Service Sun., June 20, 11:00 a.m. 
 

Vacation Bible School - 9:00 am – 11:50 am July 5 – 9 
Please contact Theresa if you would like to help. 

 

Kansas Bible Camp - 3rd – 8th graders  July 26-30 
Westminster Woods Camp, Fall River, KS 

 

mailto:pastorjeffl@aol.com


Please Pray For: 
 

Leisure Home Family – Cheryl Smith, Earline Carnes 
(Suzanne’s Mom) 

Military – Ashlee Burnett (Pastor Isaac’s sister), Remington 

Walker, Jordan Keenan, Austin Burenheide, Bob Burns, 

Jr., Bethany Pike Streeter, Kenneth Oden, Bill Hayes, Levi 

Eisenhour, Jeremy Griffin (Edna’s nephew), Noah Johnson 

Military deployed – Ryan Pitts – (Arnold & Alda’s grandson-

in-law) Okinawa; Clint Hitt (Garry & Shirley’s grandson) 

serving in the Air Force in Japan. Bethany Pike Streeter in 

Poland. 
 

Our Youth and College Students 
 

Nathan Lowther – is serving at Student Life Camps 
this summer. He will be in Tennessee this week. 
 

Caleb Hildebrand – serving at Westminster Woods 
Camp this summer. 
 

Baptism Service June 20 
 

Kristi TenClay – home on medical leave 
 

Royce & Sue Baron – Pray for health and safety. Sue 
is struggling with losing her voice. 
 

Sarah Zagami – (Missionaries to Tanzania and Kenya) 

Pray for her vision; she is facing another cornea graft.  
 

Sam Lowther – complete healing of his femur bone 
 

Susan Phillips – Dr. Ball’s daughter – Ovarian cancer  
 

Carol – (Suzanne’s sister) diagnosed with cancer and will 
eventually need a bone marrow transplant. 
 

Brenda Mercer – continuing health issues 
 

Jenny Foote – healing from ankle surgery  
 

Valdir (maintenance supervisor at Chain of Love) has Covid. 
Sandra (Housemother at COL) passed away. See the 
prayer letter on the front bulletin board. 
 

Katie Morford and Baby – She was born at 28 weeks 
and weighed 2 pounds and 4 ounces.  
 

Jeanette Miller – (Tammy’s Mom) in Hospice Care at home 
 

Michelle Tucker – (Cheryl Smith’s daughter) is in the 

Huthinson Hospital.

Nursery - The nursery is available for children during the worship 
service. There is a sign-up sheet on the front table for people to 
staff this ministry.  
 

 Baptism Service June 20th – If you are interested in being 
baptized, or would like more information about Christian baptism, 
please contact Pastor Jeff or Pastor Isaac. 
 
 

Begins – Mother’s Day      Baby Bottle Campaign      

Ends – Father’s Day 
Please take a baby bottle (or more), fill it with change or bills, or write 
a check to Kansans for Life,and return it to CBC by Father’s Day, June 
20, to support the sanctity of life in our state. 
 

 Thank You for your generosity and support. We appreciate the 
wonderful food and the giving of your time. Stafford CORE 
 

 Note from Pastor Isaac 
Donations to Student Life Camp were $2,270.  Thank you! 

 

 

Calvary Baptist Church 
Stafford, Kansas 

 

May 30, 2021 
 

 

Senior Pastor Jeff Lowther 

Assoc./Youth Pastor Isaac Burnett 
 

 

Pastor’s Study 234-5449 

Church Office 234-5327 

Our Church Website cbcstafford.org 

“Becoming a Praying Church” 

     This summer and beyond, we would like to encourage and 

sustain Calvary Baptist Church as “a people of prayer.” To 

spearhead this effort, you are invited to a small group study 

entitled, “Nurturing Your Faith: Prayer” for 4 weeks for one hour 

per-week. This time together includes a short introductory 

video on a specific type of prayer, reading and discussing Bible 

verses on prayer, and growing closer to God together and 

individually through prayer.  

     Would you be willing to host one of these prayer groups in 

your home, at CBC, or at the CBC Outreach Center? You can 

determine the meeting day and time; including, starting soon 

or later in the summer. Hosts will be provided the materials and 

guidance to lead in these four sessions. Please talk to Pastor 

Jeff to help in this church-wide prayer effort. Thank you!                                                                      


